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May 8, 2023 
 
Senator Jerry Cirino 
Chair, Senate Workforce and Higher Education Committee 
Ohio Senate 
One Capital Square  
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
Dear Senator Cirino: 
 
At College Now Greater Cleveland, as you know so well, we assist Ohio residents – primarily high school students 
and adult learners – achieve their postsecondary educational objectives, be it a credential, two- or four-year 
degree. We work with over 31,000 individuals annually across Northeast Ohio and much of our work focuses on 
educating high school students on postsecondary pathways that lead to careers with family-sustaining wages in 
high demand sectors such as IT, finance, and manufacturing. 
 
We are delighted by the continued good news about tech companies opening facilities in Ohio, of which Google is 
just the latest.  But Ohio needs an educated workforce comprised of individuals who can fill the 18,000 well-
paying computing jobs across these sectors that are available each month in Ohio. 
 
And this is why I am writing. Before College Now can guide students to postsecondary pathways that will 
ultimately lead to these jobs and secure Ohio’s future workforce, Ohio students must be exposed to and have the 
benefit of taking computer science courses in high school and/or participating in after school programs and 
summer educational enrichment opportunities where computer science is offered or embedded. 
 
The Governor’s as-introduced operating budget for FY 24 & FY 25 included funding to support Teach Computer 
Science Grants, the Computer Science Promise, and the Computer Science Council. Unfortunately, this funding 
has been removed. The Senate, under your leadership of this Committee, now has the opportunity to 
restore $24 million over the biennium to support computer science funding, which truly is an essential 
component to securing Ohio’s workforce needs now and for the going forward.  
 
We join code.org and the dozens of chambers and associations, community and four-year colleges, local and 
international businesses in their request to the Senate to restore this critical allocation. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lee Friedman 
Chief Executive Officer 


